
Berne, 13 June 2022

International Bureau Circular 96
Commemorative issue for World Post Day on 
9 October 2022

Dear Sir/Madam,

The International Bureau wishes to invite Union member countries and their desig-
nated operators to celebrate World Post Day on 9 October through a commemorative 
stamp issue.

A special stamp (see Annex 1) has been created by the International Bureau for the 
occasion and will be available to UPU member countries in Arabic, English, French, 
Portuguese, Russian and Spanish. You will find an information brochure on the full 
philatelic package (stamp, sheets, first-day cover, etc.) on our website at 
www.upu.int/en/Universal-Postal-Union/Activities/Philately-IRCs/Philatelic-package-
WPD-2022.

Issuing postal authorities can personalize the stamp and its philatelic elements 
through a complimentary service provided by the International Bureau. Postal author-
ities will not be required to sign a contract with the UPU for the issue of these philatelic 
items.

To request technical information and the graphic design of this postage stamp or for 
any other questions, please contact Mr Stéphane Cuennet, Philately and International 
Reply Coupons Programme Assistant, at philately@upu.int.

Yours faithfully,

Jean-Alexandre Ducrest
Director of Logistics
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Annex 1

Postage stamps available to UPU member countries


